
 
 
 

 

 

Via Email 

September 15, 2021 
 
New York State Independent Redistricting Commission 
 
Re: Center for Law and Social Justice at Medgar Evers College Neighborhood Boundaries in 
New York City 
 
Dear Commissioners: 
 
Attached please find advisory draft maps for communities of interest for New Yorkers of African 
descent in New York City, submitted by the Center for Law and Social Justice at Medgar Evers 
College (CLSJ). These maps are not final; they are a work in progress and are submitted to 
provide guidance as CLSJ continues its work as part of the Unity Maps Coalition.  
 
Throughout the redistricting and mapping process, CLSJ will provide additional documents and 
submissions in order to assist in the development and analysis of district configurations and 
their resulting impact on communities of interest for New Yorkers of African descent. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at 347-450-7856 or via email at 
LDFavors@clsj.org. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Lurie Daniel Favors, Esq. 
Interim Executive Director & General Counsel 
Center for Law and Social Justice at Medgar Evers College, CUNY 
 
 
































































